
Figure 17: The recently upgraded Mbwetshi school. 

 

Kamoa continued with its livelihood sustainability program. During Q4 2015, the team focused on the 
completion of the harvesting of the 2015 maize (corn) crop, as well as ploughing, fertilizing and planting 
of the 2016 crop. Additional community-based activities included vegetable production, training, the 
construction of poultry coops, and livestock and poultry management. 

Hydroelectric power plant upgrading project 
 
The repairs to turbine number one at the Mwadingusha hydroelectric power plant are progressing and 
expected to be completed by the end of Q2 2016. The repairs are needed to allow the Mwadingusha 
plant to increase its output of electrical power to the national grid and thereby allow Kamoa to secure 
10 megawatts of power from the grid for use during the development of the Kamoa Project.  

Orders for the construction of the 120-kilovolt power line, which will supply construction power from the 
national grid and for the mobile substation (120/11kV), have been awarded. The supply of grid electrical 
power to the mine site and camp is expected to be available by Q4 2016. 

Work on the full upgrade to the Mwadingusha power plant is progressing under the management of 
Kamoa’s energy team and the EPCM contractor, Stucky. Bids have been requested from three 
potential suppliers for the complete upgrading of the four turbines.  

  


